3/22/2017 3:48:36 PM
Re: SC Roads

I haven't a CLUE what point you are trying to make! My point remains the same! It is Republicans who have
had control of our State Legislative Branch these past few decades.......... so the fact that our roads and
infrastructure have deteriorated so much in that time period, is largely due

to Republicans! Period!

Jeez!

Patrick Westmoreland

On Wednesday, March 22, 2017 1:56 PM, Lt. Governor's Office wrote:

Dear Patrick,

There are as many Republicans as there are Democrats who have their own political interest in how the
Department of Transportation operates.

Best Regards,

Kevin L. Bryant
Lieutenant Governor
LtGov@scstatehouse.gov
803-734-5280

From: Patrick Westmoreland [mailto:ptrckwes@att.net]
Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2017 9:04 AM

To: Lt. Governor's Office

Subject: SC Roads

Read your article on road repair needs in our state. Well worded and you crafted a good argument
for your position! However......I have a question! In a largely Republican-controlled legislature these
past few decades....... how did our roads come to his horrible condition in the first place? And please
don't put it on the Democrats or some other entity! The basic fact is that y'all screwed up! Republican
legislative actions should have long ago taken a proactive approach to problems in the State.

For me......... | would not have minded an extra 10-cents at the pump.....but also consider all the
tourists in our State......

Patrick Westmoreland
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